The Premier, 
Mr Morris Iemma,
Level 40 Governor Macquarie Tower,
1 Farrer Place,
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Save the Williams River

Dear Mr Iemma,

Please drop the proposal to build a dam at Tillegra on the Williams River in the Hunter Valley.

There are far better ways to ensure an adequate and secure water supply for expanding populations, like:

· Encouraging more installation of rainwater tanks, as has been done for our own Parliament building in Sydney.

· Diversifying with climate-change independent supplies such as desalination plants as has been planned for Sydney.

· Promote greater recycling of water for industrial and domestic use as is done in the world’s great cities, like London (12%), Beijing (50%), NSW recycles only about 9%, of which over 80% is for agriculture.

· Limit wastage from inappropriate use and leakages from the system.

Hunter Water’s own planning documents outlined conservation and education steps to be taken before anyone need even consider a dam!

There is evidence of geological problems in the area of the proposed dam and while no one suggests you would forge ahead with an unsafe structure, the billions of dollars needed to build a safe dam could be better spent in areas like health, education and public transport.

Stop the folly Mr Iemma, stop the dam proposal.

I look forward to your reply.

Yours Sincerely,

